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Proposed New University Scholars Program: BSME Mechanical Engineering and PhD Mechanical Engineering 
 
This is a recommendation that the University Senate approve the establishment of a new University Scholars Program: 
BSME Mechanical Engineering and PhD Mechanical Engineering, in the Department of Mechanical Engineering within 
the College of Engineering. 
 
Rationale: The goal of the USP is to retain the most promising undergraduate students to continue into a doctoral 
program at UK. The proposed USP will streamline the transition of top students into the doctoral program and hopefully 
increase the number who complete their Ph.D. in Mechanical Engineering. 
 
Aaron 
 
Aaron M. Cramer 
Kentucky Utilities Associate Professor of Electrical and Computer Engineering 
Director of Graduate Studies, Electrical Engineering 
Chair, Senate Academic Programs Committee 
University of Kentucky 
859-257-9113 
aaron.cramer@uky.edu 
 














